




From: Ellen LeCompte
To: Eastman, Jeff R. - PDR
Cc: Norman Burns; Pettus LeCompte
Subject: Maymont Horticultural Building
Date: Wednesday, December 30, 2015 2:18:14 PM

Mr. Jeff Eastman
Senior Planner, Planning and Preservation Division Secretary
Urban Design Committee
Department of Planning and Development Review
City of Richmond
City Hall, Room 511
900 Est Broad Street
Richmond, VA  23219
 
Dear Mr. Eastman,
 
As a resident of Byrd Park and near neighbor to Maymont, having attended
several neighborhood presentations I am writing to voice my husband, Pettus',
and my support for the proposed Maymont Horticultural Building,
 
It is very clear to us that the much needed project has been thoroughly
examined by a number of experts from Maymont, its Board, The City and the
community, examining several location options and taking into consideration a
comprehensive list of environmental, aesthetic, cost and visitor impact criteria. 
We are completely satisfied that the view-shed across the park is essentially
preserved - the affect on the view is limited to an absolute minimum as
demonstrated by photographs and drawings.  The buildings, which are
attractive, will have a very low profile and be beautifully landscaped, enhancing
an area currently overgrown with scrub vegetation. More importantly, only
one tree of any size will have to be removed and that one is mostly dead and
at the end of its life cycle.  Even better, several additional trees in keeping with
the historic Shields Grove will be planted.  Our understanding is that the grassy
area adjacent to Hampton St. will also be preserved.
 
An huge benefit is that overall traffic on Hampton Street will be decreased as
vehicles which have had to go off site frequently for fuel now will stay on
property and as well as volunteers parking at the Nature Center, not traveling
down Hampton Street, freeing up much needed space in the Hampton Street
parking lot and on the side streets in the residential area.   Since there is no
public access to the area there will no additional traffic into the park from that
driveway.  Especially reassuring is that the fuel depot is extremely
environmentally protected – a concrete bunker, etc. - and not a large
footprint.  Best of all, safety for pedestrians in the park will be greatly
increased since vehicles will no longer have to travel on the road from the
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Hampton Gate to the current work area behind the Dooley Garage.

We also appreciate that any potential light pollution will be minimized by
under-eaves down lights - no tall street lights such as the ones Byrd Park
currently has!

It is particularly encouraging that visual "blights" in the park will be removed
from the view of the public (service vehicles are currently parked in the historic
area and Children's Farm.)  Not only will this mean that historic buildings can
be properly interpreted as the Dooley's intended, the overall appearance of
the park from a maintenance perspective will be much easier, efficient and less
intrusive.  Because parking will be in a covered area, this will extend the life
and cut down on maintenance of vehicles so that money can be freed up for
other park enhancements.

We would like to applaud Maymont for the thoughtful and serious approach to
this long overdue Horticultural Building and their responsive approach to input
from the neighborhood as demonstrated by several revisions made after
community meetings.  Living in Byrd Park, we are particularly relieved with the
positive effect this will have on traffic in the area and the safety for guests
while preserving openness of the landscape and architectural integrity of this
treasured park enjoyed by so many families and visitors.

Sincerely,

Ellen LeCompte

906 Westover Road

Richmond, VA  23220

804 353 7936

ellenlecompte906@gmail.com
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From: Lorna Wyckoff
To: Eastman, Jeff R. - PDR
Cc: Norman Burns; Duane Deskevich; Bruin Richardson; Jennifer Mullen
Subject: Maymont Horticultural Building
Date: Sunday, January 03, 2016 7:03:52 PM

Mr. Eastman,

I would like to register my support of Maymont and its plan for a new Horticultural building. While I
appreciate the concerns of the neighbors to the east of Maymont, I wish to point out the following:

Maymont does not exist from one vantage point, one stretch of roadway, or one vista. It is not mere
100 feet or so along a sidewalk. It is an extensive complex of multiple attractions and places to visit,
enjoy, walk, explore, sit. Like the adjacent park, it is all part of a vast and amazing urban experience.
The proposed building is necessary to park operations, enhances and assists in the maintenance of this
remarkable facility,  and like the Nature Center, will blend into the landscape. I fully support and trust
the stewards of Maymont who dedicate their time, money and energy to this unique urban resource.

Thank you,

Lorna Wyckoff
716 Westover Rd.
Richmond, VA 23220

804-405-7227
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